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Dear Lesley, 
 
Thank you for your recent letters regarding Grove Park School in Wrexham.  
 
Following Wrexham County Borough Council’s recent decision to demolish the building, my 
officials in Historic Environment Service (Cadw) received a request to reconsider Grove 
Park School for listing at the end of February.  
 
I am minded to list Grove Park School. However, I am sure that you will appreciate that the 
listing of twentieth century buildings, where there are greater levels of survival, is not 
straightforward. I have therefore requested an independent peer review of the listing 
assessment, which will be completed by mid-April and a final decision will be taken after this 
has been made available.  
 
Although the Historic Environment Bill has just received its Royal Assent, the provision 
relating to interim protection following a decision by the Welsh Ministers that they are 
minded to list a building, will not come into force until further secondary legislation has been 
prepared.   However, I hope that Wrexham Council will await the final listing decision before 
making any decision to demolish the school. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
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